
A 

 
 
 
 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION 
 
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE – 14TH JANUARY 2025 
 
AGENDA ITEM 8 - Application to Vary a Premises Licence held by Carousel & Home, 
117 Albion Street, Leeds, LS2 8DY 

Public Document Pack



This page is intentionally left blank



 23 Dec 
2024, 20:21 

 
 
 

to  bcc: Entertainment 

 
 

Dear  

I am writing to address the concerns raised regarding our recent application to 
extend the terminal hour at our venue. First and foremost, I want to express my 
understanding of your apprehensions and assure you that we take our responsibility 
to uphold the licensing objectives, particularly the prevention of public nuisance, very 
seriously. 

To that end, we have implemented several measures to ensure that any potential 
disturbances are minimised. For example: 

• Noise Monitoring: We conduct regular noise level readings at intervals 
throughout our operating hours to ensure that noise emanating from the 
premises remains within acceptable limits. Any unusual patterns are 
addressed promptly. 

• Security Management: Our SIA-registered security personnel are specifically 
trained to manage patrons both inside and outside the venue. Their duties 
include ensuring that patrons do not shout or speak loudly over what would 
be deemed a reasonable level, thereby helping to mitigate excessive noise. 

• CCTV Monitoring: We have comprehensive CCTV coverage in and around 
the premises, enabling us to monitor and respond swiftly to any potential 
disturbances. 

We are committed to being good neighbours and fostering a harmonious relationship 
with the community. I believe that extending the terminal hour could actually help to 
minimise disruption. At present, our hard stop under the current license results in a 
substantial number of patrons exiting the venue simultaneously. The additional hour 
would allow for a softer egress, reducing the number of people on the street at any 
given time. 

To further address your concerns and explore ways to mitigate any potential 
disturbance, I would like to invite you to the venue on Friday, 27th December, I will 
be at the venue between 4:00 PM and 8:00 PM. Please feel free to pop in for a 
coffee. I would love the opportunity to sit with you, discuss your concerns in more 
detail and collaborate on solutions that are practicable for everyone. 

Thank you for your engagement and for giving us the chance to work together to 
ensure a positive outcome for the community. I look forward to hearing from you and, 
hopefully, meeting you in person. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Operations Director 

Page 3

Agenda Item 8



Page 4



 Mon, 23 Dec 
2024, 20:38 

 
 
 

to bcc: Entertainment 

 
 

Dear  

I am writing to address the concerns raised regarding our recent application to 
extend the terminal hour at our venue. First and foremost, I want to express my 
understanding of your apprehensions and assure you that we take our responsibility 
to uphold the licensing objectives, particularly the prevention of public nuisance, very 
seriously. 

To that end, we have implemented several measures to ensure that any potential 
disturbances are minimised. For example: 

• Noise Monitoring: We conduct regular noise level readings at intervals 
throughout our operating hours to ensure that noise emanating from the 
premises remains within acceptable limits. Any unusual patterns are 
addressed promptly. 

• Security Management: Our SIA-registered security personnel are specifically 
trained to manage patrons both inside and outside the venue. Their duties 
include ensuring that patrons do not shout or speak loudly over what would 
be deemed a reasonable level, thereby helping to mitigate excessive noise. 

• CCTV Monitoring: We have comprehensive CCTV coverage in and around 
the premises, enabling us to monitor and respond swiftly to any potential 
disturbances. 

We are committed to being good neighbours and fostering a harmonious relationship 
with the community. I believe that extending the terminal hour could actually help to 
minimise disruption. At present, our hard stop under the current license results in a 
substantial number of patrons exiting the venue simultaneously. The additional hour 
would allow for a softer egress, reducing the number of people on the street at any 
given time. 

To further address your concerns and explore ways to mitigate any potential 
disturbance, I would like to invite you to the venue on Friday, 27th December, I will 
be at the venue between 4:00 PM and 8:00 PM. Please feel free to pop in for a 
coffee. I would love the opportunity to sit with you, discuss your concerns in more 
detail and collaborate on solutions that are practicable for everyone. 

Thank you for your engagement and for giving us the chance to work together to 
ensure a positive outcome for the community. I look forward to hearing from you and, 
hopefully, meeting you in person. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Operations Director 
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If you can put any mitigations into writing for me (e.g. relocating the smoking area, 
increasing the number of security personnel), we can monitor the position (several other 
tenants in my building have also expressed concerns).  
  
You have also indicated that you have a ‘hard stop’ due to your current licenced hours.  I’m 
not convinced that extending the terminal hour will result in a softer egress from the venue, 
rather it will only push the ‘hard stop’ back an hour. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  

 
 

> 11 Dec 
2024, 14:56 

 
 
 

to  

 
 

Hi  

Thank you for your email and for taking the time to explain in more detail how noise 
transfers . Your explanation about the amplification 
effect between the buildings is particularly helpful in understanding the issue, and I 
want to assure you that we are keen to find reasonable and practicable solutions to 
mitigate any excessive noise. 

To address your specific concerns, I’d like to clarify a couple of points: 

• We hold a pavement license for the area between the two buildings, which 
allows us to manage and utilise this space. However, we understand the 
sensitivity of its use, now that you have explained your circumstances. 

• We are committed to finding an amicable solution that balances the needs of 
our business with the comfort of our neighbours. 

In the immediate term, I will personally manage the door this evening to monitor the 
situation and will relocate the smoking area to the front of the building. My hope is 
that this will ease any noise issues considrably. This will allow us to evaluate its 
impact and adjust our approach as necessary. 

Regarding your concerns about extending the terminal hour, I appreciate your 
perspective that this might not make a significant difference. However, based on my 
experience with other businesses, I have observed that a later terminal hour often 
results in patrons naturally leaving the venue in smaller groups over a more 
extended period, rather than the concentrated egress caused by a hard stop. This 
smoother exit can help reduce noise and disruption overall. I will also this evening 
use extra security on the egress along with pedestrian barriers that will encourage 
patrons to turn right when exiting moving down Albion street and away from your 
building.  

I also acknowledge your request to formalise mitigations in writing, including the 
relocation of the smoking area and increasing security personnel at certain times. I 
will implement the above measures and ensure they are monitored closely. 
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I will still be away for the Christmas Break on the 27th December, and, unfortunately, won’t 
be able to meet with you. 
  
I can see you have already re-arranged the smoking area which may contribute to reducing 
the noise impact on the residential apartments.  I appreciate this, thank you. 
  
The Voodoo Event didn’t seem to take place on Wednesday 18th December, and I can’t say 
whether there has been any improvement. 
  
We won’t know whether the extended licencing hours has had any impact on the noise 
levels until they are in operation. In the meantime, I will let you know if there has been any 
change. 
  
Thank you. 
... 
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